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The 2016 Officers and Board 
Jay Vandersloot Chairman of the Board 362-1733 
Steve Borbas  Vice Chairman  265-7088 
Miguel Mata  President   620-3666 
Mark Meadows Vice-President   238-2289 
Kathy Wilds  Executive Secretary  388-6064 
Christine Philips  Financial Director       710-3972 

John Waldrop  Director-at-Large  298-5893 
Michael Begay Director-at-Large   304-1668 

Rosalie Pfeiffer Director-at-Large  299-3951 

The 2016 Committee Chairs and Coordinators 

Christine Philips Membership   710-3972   
Membership Input: christine.ann.philips@gmail.com  
Kathy Mueller  German Culture  856-6359 
Britt Peters  German Culture  867-5969 
Open Position  Entertainment Contracts  
Sheri Kraemer  Functions Coordinator 271-2634 
John Waldrop   Newsletter Editor & Web 298-5893 
   Newsletter Input:  gacmagazine@live.com 

NOTE:  Deadline for Newsletter Input: 15th of each Month 

Other Positions and Associate Groups 
Miguel Mata  Past President   620-3666 
Kenny Blemel  Elferrat Chair   991-6997 
Rosalie Pfeiffer Greeting Cards  299-3951 
Open Position  Volksdance Teacher  
Madie Mirabal  Decorating Coordinator 839-0229 
Marie Moe  Decorating   999-0778 
Kathe Mirabal  Kaffeeklatsch   836-6182 
Ellen Dowling  Irish American Society Pres. 307-1700 
Kathe Mirabal  Front Door Coordinator 836-6182 
Steve Borbas  Hungarian Club Rep  265-7088 
Bruce Green  St. Andrew Scottish Society 270-6507 
Norita Callahan  Dinner Ticket Sales-GAC 298-2708 
Casey Den Hollander Rio Grand Jazz Society 266-3148 
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Voice of the President 
Dear Members, 

 

Ok. Let’s get the negative out of the way first. As successful as 

the Membership Appreciation Dinner/Dance was, it could have 

been more so. We received at least 25 calls for dinner reserva-

tions after the deadline of Thursday night, July 21st.  We even 

had calls on Saturday the 23rd as we were preparing the meal. We 

do not accept reservations after the Thursday night preceding a 

Saturday function. We may have a few extra meals due to cancel-

lations, but those are only sold on a first come, first served basis. 

No reservations will be taken for the “extra” meals, if there are 

any. Please respect these rules, and don’t take it out on the bar-

tenders if they have to turn down your request for a reservation. 

They are only following instructions. Also, please respect the vol-

unteer ticket salesperson, as she is also following instructions. 

Make your reservations early, and there is no problem. As I’ve 

said before, when making a reservation, state your name (s) 

clearly and spell it if necessary. Have the bartender repeat your 

information back to you so there is no confusion. 

One more thing and then I’ll end the lecture. When preparing 

meals for 50-100 people, you are not going to be able to please 

everyone every time. Grumbling about too much/too little gravy, 

dressing, vegetables, meat or not liking the meal in general is not 

productive. The volunteers in the kitchen try very hard to give 

you a good meal. They are not professionals, nor is the club a res-

taurant. If you are unhappy with the meals you are getting, then 

volunteer to cook. We need and welcome volunteers to take on 

the task of cooking for various functions. 

 

As I said earlier, the Membership Appreciation Dinner/Dance was 

a success. We had a good turn out and everyone seemed to enjoy 

dancing to the band “Hit Squad”. “Hit Squad” has become quite 

popular with our members, and we hope to have them more in the 

future. 

—> 
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Kaffeeklatsch 

The Kaffeeklatsch will be held on September 4th at the 
club at 3pm.  For more information call Kathe Mirabal at 
836-6182. 

 

“Swingshift” will be back with us for Weinfest on September 3rd. 

Kathy Mueller and Britt Peters will be doing the cooking honors 

so you know you will be in for a treat. A great meal + a great 

band + our great members = a great time! Be sure and join the 

fun. 

 

We had several big rentals in August which were quite profitable 

for the club. Spread the word about our club as a rental for birth-

days, graduations, weddings, etc. Rentals are a major source of 

income for the club. 

 

We are trying something a little different for our general member-

ship/election meeting. We will be combining that with our club 

picnic on Oct. 30th at the Kiwanis Pavilion at Elena Gallegos. In 

case of inclement weather on that day, the meeting will be held 

back at the club. Further details will be in your October news 

magazine, but be sure to mark the date on your calendar. The 

original date for the picnic on September 17th is canceled. Hope-

fully this will be a fun way to get people to the meeting. 

 

I think that’s it for now. Sorry for the necessary lecture. I don’t 

enjoy it anymore than you do. Hopefully we won’t have to visit 

the subject of reservations again. 

Enjoy the last of summer, and I will see you at the club. 

 

Miguel Mata 
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German Culture 
                       Wine Festivals 

 The Germans do not claim to have invented the wine, but they 

certainly lead the world in the production of the finest wines, and they 

do claim to have invented the wooden cask. 

 Until the Napoleonic era most of the vineyards belonged to the 

Church, as so many present day labels demonstrate, and even nuns were 

apparently responsible for such wines as Deidesheimer Nonnenhoell.   

After a great variety of summer and autumn fruits, finally the grape har-

vest is the most longed for.  Yes, there is a question that the wine itself 

gives a freer character to the places and regions where it grows and is 

drunk.  These days of grape harvest spread an unbelievable gaiety in 

that they bid farwell to the summer and at the same time greet the win-

ter.   

 In the weeks between late August and early September, wine 

festivals are held in many areas.  They are celebrated with wine tasting, 

wine drinking, open  air concerts, dancing, drama productions and fire-

works.  The most well known display is the “Rhine Aflame” illumina-

tion and the firework display on the river banks, on boats at St. Goar 

and opposite to St. Goarshausen.  Also famous for wine festivals are 

Coblenz,  Bingen,  Boppard,  Bernkastel,  Eltville,  Heilbronn,  Mainz, 

Nierstein,  Kirchheimbolanden, Traben,  Trarbach,  and Wuerzburg. 

  The oldest  WineFestival was the Duerkheimer Wurstmark, it 

had it beginnings in the year 1417!  The highlights Festival of Ruede-

heim Wine”, besides of course, the wine, are the proclamation of the 

RUEDESHEIM AND RHEINGAU WINEQUEEN, the concert given 

by the band of the German Federal Army,the presentation of Festival 

Play, with wine as its theme, and the vintner’s dance groups  The many 

visitors especially love the evening, when a thousand colored lights 

decorate the scene and lend a romantic atmosphere to the convivial 

wine drinking. 

 Compared with other German festivals the Wine Festivals do 

not have such an established pedigree, although Johann Wolfgang von 

Goethe in “ Dichtung und Wahrheit” enthuses about such festivals he 

experienced in his youth! 

 

Submitted by Britt Peters, German Culture 
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GAC Elections and Ballots: 

 
GAC elections are coming up.  Per the Bylaws, (applicable excerpt printed 

below), anyone intending to seek office needed to submit their written (not 

email) notice of that intent not later than August 15th in order to have their 

names included on the ballots.  The names of those who submitted letters of 

intent and the offices for which they will be running will be published in the 

October edition of the GAC newsletter in accordance with the GAC Bylaws. 

 

If you neglected to get your letters submitted in time, but would still like to run 

for office, you can still ask your friends and acquaintances to write you in on 

the ballot which will be mailed to all who are members as of September 30th.  

The ballots will be mailed in early October.  You may also be nominated at the 

elections meeting in October, but as the majority of the ballots are mailed in 

your chances of getting sufficient votes to be elected at the elections meeting in 

October is greatly reduced.  We encourage you to step up to the challenge and 

run for office. 

  

EXCERPT FROM THE PERTINENT SECTIONS IN 

THE GAC BYLAWS:  

 
ART ICLE I I I -– MEMBERSHIP 

Part I (in part) 

…Voting rights are limited to members in good standing.  Members in good 

standing are those who have paid their dues for the current year as of the end of 

the month prior to annual election, and are not on suspension. 

  

Article VI – ELECTION OF DIRECTORS 

Part I 

Nominations: Any Club member seeking office should notify the nominating 

committee, in writing, of his or her intent to seek office, no later than August 

15th for consideration.  The written notice shall state the Office being sought.  

All persons nominated at the General Membership Meeting shall have their 

nominations seconded by a member of the General Membership. 

The candidates shall be published in the October issue of the Club newsletter.  

This shall not preclude open nomination from the floor at the time of the Gen-

eral Elections.  The election of officers is to be held the latter half of October 

to be decided by the Board of Directors.  
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Oktoberfest in New Mexico  
Celebrate Oktoberfest in New Mexico in 2016 at one of these 

great festivals.  The http://www.funtober.com/oktoberfest/

newmexico/ website, provides the following information related 

to the five Oktoberfest festivals in New Mexico this year.  

2016 Events 

German Air Force Oktoberfest – Sept. 10, 2016 

Holloman Air Force Base, Alamogordo, NM – purported to be 

their last one. 

Taos Ski Valley Oktoberfest – Sept. 17, 2016 

Socorro Oktoberfest – October 1, 2016 

Red River Oktoberfest – Red River, NM – October 7-9, 2016 

Authentic German food, craft beers & New Mexico wines. A 

themed “Mega Mustache” pub crawl takes you to participating 

bars with beer and food specials. Brewery contest awards Best 

Amber, Best Lager and People’s Choice to attending brewers. 

Miss and Mr Oktoberfest competitions feature stein holding and 

obstacle course. There is also a keg karry contest for men, where 

they carry full kegs from Brandenburg Park to the Bull o’ the 

Woods Saloon. Ladies carry pony kegs. Bratwurst buffet upon 

completion of keg karry is free for participants and $5 for specta-

tors. You will also find the chicken dance, yodeling and brat eat-

ing. There’s live music, arts & crafts vendors, and family friendly 

activities, too. Music will feature Eurofest Polka Band and Red 

River Schnitzels. Admission is free. Commemorative taster mug 

is available for $10 or stein glass for $20. Event t-shirts are $25. 

Location: 101 West Main Street, Red River, NM 

Ruidoso Oktoberfest – Ruidoso, NM – October 14-15, 2016 

The 35th Anniversary of the Ruidoso Oktoberfest, brought to you 

by the Special Events Resource Group and Admiral Beverage 

Corporation. There will be German food, beer, live German mu-

sic, and dancing. 

Location: Ruidoso Convention Center, 111 Sierra Blanca Dr, Rui-

doso, NM 88345 

http://www.funtober.com/oktoberfest/newmexico/
http://www.funtober.com/oktoberfest/newmexico/
https://www.facebook.com/GermanAirForceOktoberfest/
http://www.taosskivalley.com/calendar/2016/09/
http://www.socorronm.org/events/oktoberfest/
http://www.redriveroktoberfest.com/
http://www.trekwest.com/oktoberfest/
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    GAC Prinzengarde Dancers Fundraiser Update 

 
Our Goodwill donation drive has been scheduled for Saturday, 
September 10th from 8:00 am-1:00 pm at the GAC parking lot. 
The club will accept and store early donations for convenience 
during open hours listed below. Also, if anyone needs assistance 
with loading, transport, etc. please call the Prinzengarde/Elferrat 
contacts below to make arrangements for your donation pick 
up.  Refer to the August newsletter for Goodwill approved 
items.  Tell your family, friends and neighbors to declutter, sup-
port our club youth and help our community through Good-
will!  Thank You! 
 

Prinzengarde/Elferrat Contacts: 
Kathleen Begay (505) 712-9272 
Christine Philips (505) 710-3972 
Kenny Blemel (505) 991-6697 
 
Donation Hours: 
Monday thru Wednesday 4:00-8:00 pm 
Thursday thru Saturday: Noon to 8:00 pm 
Sunday Noon to 4:00 pm 

Kasey ’ s Steakhouse 

At 400 Washington SE in Nob Hill has German cuisine 
every first and third Monday of the month.  (505) 241-3801 
 
I checked it out online and it looks pretty good.  Have not 
tried it yet.  Many other things on the menu as well. 
 
John Waldrop 
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German American Club 

Weinfest 
Saturday Sept. 3rd 

$10 Door Fee 
Music: From 7:00 ‘til 11:00 

By  Swingshift 
Crowning of the Wine Queen and  

recognition of former wine queens 

MENU 

Kathy Mueller and Britt Peters 

Hackbraten (Meatloaf) 

Potatoes 

Mixed Vegetables 

Salad 

Rolls and Butter 

Dessert/Coffee 

$10 per plate 

Please make your meal reservation  

no later than September 1st 

Call 888-4833 during club hours 

Dress: Semi Formal 
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Upcoming Activities 
Events and Dates  are Subject to change 

October 

8th Oktoberfest-Jim Brauer 
14th & 15th Ruidoso Oktoberfest 

23rd 1956 & 1989 Hungarian 
Revolutions 

29th Halloween Dance-Showcase 

30th Club Picnic and Elections 
 

November 
8th Fasching Practice 1pm 

11th Opening of Fasching 
12th Opening Ball-Jim Brauer 

 

 
 

December 

3rd Royal Ball-Showcase 
10th Private Party-Mirabal 

11th Year End Holidays-Hungarian 
Event 

17th Christmas Party-Street Scene 

31st New Yearôs Eve-Showcase 
 

January 
14th and 15th GAMGA-Las Vegas 

28th Crazy Ball 
 

February 

11th Damen Ball 
25th Masken Ball 

28th KEHRAUS 
 

 

Jazz Sunday 
      September 18th, 2:00 pm ôtil 5:30 pm 

 

GAC Members Welcome! 
 

Join us for some great music & dancing! 
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Cigar Evening 

Makerõs and Macanudo 

Friday September 30th 

4pmñ7pm 

Bring your favorite cigar (BYOC)  
and enjoy your favorite  bourbon or  
whiskey on this relaxing evening.  

 This month we will gather at 6:30pm on the second Wednes-

day, September 14th for our monthly Essen und Sprechen Treffen 

(gathering) at the Quarter Celtic Brew Pub, NE corner of Lomas and 

San Mateo, (by the under building parking area).  Come join together 

at the monthly Essen und Sprechen to practice your German and so-

cialize over dinner in German (with some English).  We decide at each 

month’s dinner where to go the following month. 

 Please, PLEASE, reply by the prior Sunday, September 11th, 

to Jay by email to JayVandersloot@yahoo.com or call at 505-362-1733 

to let us know whether you will be there, so we will know how large of 

a table to reserve.  The Essen und Sprechen dinner is quite popular—

attendance usually ranges 12-18 people, with our all-time high having 

been 28 in attendance. In August we had 19 in attendance. 

(The Essen und Sprechen monthly dinner group is not affili-

ated with the GAC; rather it is a separate, autonomous group.  This 

notice is provided for the convenience of anyone may wish to attend). 

Essen und Sprechen 

mailto:JayVandersloot@yahoo.com
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2017 GAMGA Gala Ticket Purchases 

 

Tickets may be purchased anytime between April 23rd, 2016 and 

November 30th, 2016.  No tickets will be sold after December 

1st.  Prices are $50 for members and $65 for non-members.  Age 

20 and under are free.   

 

Member and guest tickets sold will include $10 in food coupons/

casino chips that can be used only to purchase food inside the 

ballroom either Friday and/or Saturday nights.  They will not be 

accepted anywhere else in the casino.  Free tickets do not include 

food coupons. 

 

Jim Payne will be collecting payments for tickets prior to Decem-

ber 1st.  For more information, please contact Jim at 256-9556 or 

553-8715. 

 

GAC Prinzengarde performing at GAMGA 2016 
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We Send Cards! 

Please notify Rosalie Pfeiffer, at 299-3951, 

if you know of any Club Member who should receive a 

greeting card, i.e., get well, sympathy, congratulations, etc. 

Cultural Exchange Library 

The bookcases in the hallway hold the  
library contents.  
Donations of cultural books,  
videos and DVDs will gladly be accepted. 
 
Borrowing will be on an honor  
basis. If you borrow from the library please return the items 
in a timely fashion 

Your ad Here  
Contact John Waldrop  
gacmagazine@live.com  

 
Current Advertising Pricing per month 

Full Page $30.00  

Half Page $20.00  

Quarter Page        $12.00    

Business Card $12.00  
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Birthdays , Anniversaries, Membership 

Geburtstage - Herren 

(Men’s Birthdays) 

Geburtstage-Damen 

(Ladies’ Birthdays) 

Anniversaries 

Membership :  Updated 

as of  August 2016 

Total         200   

Males         90    

Females    110    

Couples      62 

Singles        76 

Life  Members   14 

Joe Garcia 

James Gibb 

Marcos Griego 

Mike Hager 

Jens Peters 

Max Rahn 

Rudolph Schindwolf 

Rod Walter 

Steve Whitman 

Erika Albarelli 

Nancy Balthaser 

Shannon Lea Baxter 

Virginia Cable 

Alexandra Mirabal 

Winnie Gido 

Luisa Gignac 

Debra Holt 

Kathe  Mirabal 

Rita D Peck 

Emilie Perea 

Joanne Connolly 

Lorraine Zahari 
John & Angela Chiado 

Samuel & Anna Herrera 

Rey & Ashley Jaramillo 

Rudolph & Yolanda Schindwolf 

Steve Whitman & Lisa Scheuner 
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Our advertisers are very important to us. 

Please mention seeing their ad in the 

GAC newsletter when you patronize them. 

Current Advertising Pricing per month 

Full Page $30.00  

Half Page $20.00  

Quarter Page        $12.00    

Business Card $12.00  

 

Call  Miguel Mata at  
620-3666 or 

Mark Meadows 
at 238-2289 

For more information 

Mon. thru Thur. Night  $400 

Friday Day      $400 

Friday Night    $450 

Saturday Day    $450 

Saturday Night.   $550 

Sunday Day Only   $450 

§ Security          $135 extra per guard 

§ Use of Kitchen     $100 extra 

§ Use of Linen Table Cloths   $100 extra 

§ Cleaning      $100 extra 

Please note that you must be a dues paying 

GAC member to rent the club. 
If you have been a member for more than 3 years, you 

may rent the club on availability for your family func-

tions at discounted price (weddings excluded). 


